
May 12, 2025                                                        Worth/Mitchell Joint Meeting 

      

The Worth and Mitchell County Boards of Supervisors met pursuant to adjournment with Enos 

Loberg, Mark Smeby and A.J. Stone, present for Worth County and Todd Frein, James Wherry, Sydney 

Hartogh, Pam Marzen and Mark Hendrickson, present for Mitchell County.  Also present were Rich 

Brumm, Mitchell/Worth County Engineer; Jacki Backhaus, Worth County Auditor; and Lindsay 

Uhlenhopp, Mitchell County Deputy Auditor.     

 
Meeting called to order by Smeby at 12:00 P.M.   

       

Motion Wherry/Second Stone to approve the agenda.  All Ayes.  Motion carried.   

 

Rich Brumm was present to discuss his contract of employment as the shared County Engineer 

for both Mitchell and Worth Counties.        

 

Motion Hendrickson/Second Marzen to approve the Engineer Contract with the FY26 salary at 

$78,329.50/year/County.   All Ayes.  Motion carried.   

 

 Motion Stone/Second Loberg to adjourn the meeting at 12:14 P.M.  Motion carried.   

 

 

 

_____________________________  _____________________________ 

Jacki A. Backhaus    Mark Smeby 

Auditor                   Chairperson 


